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Fisher, Alexander

From: Frances Cain (FSMB) <FCain@fsmb.org>
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2025 12:06 PM
To: Frances Cain (FSMB)
Cc: Andrea Ciccone
Subject: Invitation to USMLE workshop for state board members - March 14, 2025

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Dear State Board Executive Directors, 
  
Happy New Year! I hope you are well!  
  
On behalf of the United States Medical Licensing Examination (USMLE) program, I would like to invite your board 
members to attend a workshop on the USMLE. The USMLE program is working to increase its database of potential 
candidates to serve on USMLE test development committees and/or other USMLE committees and activities. In 
particular, we are striving to increase the number of physicians in our database who have experience as current or 
former members of a state medical board. 
  
The meeting will be held on March 14, 2025, at FSMB offices in Euless, Texas. 
  
In addition to providing an overview and updates on USMLE from program staff, we will also have time allotted for 
attendees to discuss any issues that state medical boards are seeing or addressing. 
  
All travel expenses (i.e., airfare, lodging, food) will be covered by the USMLE program. 
  
Interested board members can contact me directly to confirm their interest, and I will then provide them with details 
about attending in person or virtually. 
  
Thank you in advance for your assistance. We look forward to hopefully seeing a member of your board on March 14! 
  
Take care, 
Frances 
  
 
Frances Cain, MPA 
Director, Assessment Services 
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